
Welcome back to Term 3!  I hope you have all had a wonderful Christmas and have had fun celebrating the
New Year!  I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your generosity for the presents you gave to
both staff and myself.  It is very much appreciated!

News in School

OUR LADY OF GOOD COUNSEL
CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

4th January 2023

Dear Parents, Carers and Children

Pope Benedict XVI 
Following the announcement of Pope Benedict XVI's death, we join
the Church's family across the world to mourn his passing.  Pope
Benedict was the 265th Bishop of Rome and head of the Catholic
Church until his retirement in 2013.  

PLEASE PRAY FOR POPE BENEDICT. MAY HE REST IN PEACE.
 

O God, faithful rewarder of souls,
grant that your departed servant Pope Emeritus Benedict XVI,

whom you made successor of Peter
and shepherd of your Church,

may happily enjoy for ever in your presence in heaven
the mysteries of your grace and compassion,

which he faithfully ministered on earth.
We ask this prayer through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son,
who lives and reigns with you in the unity of the Holy Spirit,

God, for ever and ever.
Amen.

From Bishop Patrick - On the death of His Holiness Pope Emeritus Benedict XVI 31st December 2022 
An abiding memory I will have of Pope Benedict is how his quiet humility, warm charm, gentle
eloquence, and love of Christ won over the hearts of the British people during his visit to the UK in 2010. May he
rest forever in God’s merciful love. On behalf of the Catholic diocese of Nottingham, I wish to express our
sadness at hearing of the death of Pope Emeritus, Benedict XVI. May Christ Jesus, whom he served so
generously, give him rest after his labours. Prayers and Masses will be offered for his happy repose in God’s
eternal and merciful love. 

Right Reverend Patrick McKinney Bishop of Nottingham



Statement to Live By
This week's Statement to Live By is 'I know I belong in a community that includes my school' as part of
helping the children to ‘Experience a sense of belonging within a range of communities, including the
local Eucharistic Community, and play an active role as members of society’.

Being part of a community brings a sense of belonging, helping us connect with other people.  It gives us a
sense of identity and purpose.  Being in a community means that we help one another and take the
opportunity to learn from others.

This week, please ask your child/ren which communities they belong to. It could be a dance community, a
football community or even cubs or swimming.  How do they feel being part of this community?  What
benefits does belonging bring to their lives?  Would they feel different if they didn't belong to that
community?

Our school community is very important as it enables the children to experience love and care beyond the
family home.  Furthermore, a school community enhances learning outcomes and support, collaboration and
wellbeing for the entire school.

This week's Scripture comes from the Acts of the Apostles:
Many people joined the community of the friends of Jesus. They lived every day as they were taught. They lived
like members of one big family. They ate together, sharing bread and wine as Jesus had done at the last
supper. They prayed together often. Everyone was amazed at the life they lived. The apostles did wonderful
things among the people. The community of friends shared everything with one another. They sold everything
they owned and shared out the money so that each person had what they needed.

Think about the reading and ask your child/ren….Does anything surprise you?  Does anything challenge you?  
What do think the message is for us about how we should live in our school community?  This week's Mission
is to think about what we can bring to our school community that will benefit other.

W/C YR Y1 Y2 Y3 Y4 Y5 Y6

05.12.22 95.5% 97.33% 91.82% 92.5% 81.54% 95.65% 94.67%

12.12.22 86% 90% 94.09% 91.07% 83.08% 93.04% 95.33%

Weekly Attendance
Well done Y6 as this week's winners!!  As you can see by the figures below, there was a significant number of
absences during the final two weeks of term due to the high levels of illness amongst the children.  Hopefully,
as we begin this new term, the bugs will have disappeared.  Please ensure you are sending your child to
school at every opportunity and please ensure you inform the school asap.  Thank you for your support.

 YR Y1 Y2 Y3 Y4 Y5 Y6

Term 1 96.27% 94.06% 96.41% 95.37% 96.3% 97.69% 92.24%

Term 2 89.49% 94.19% 92.87% 94.51% 92.31% 93.73% 95.52%



Well done to Year 5 and Year 6 who have the highest percentage of attendance over the last two terms.  Our
aim is for all classes to be above 97% attendance each week.  

Let's see which class can achieve 97% attendance! This term, there will be a whole-class prize for the class
who gets above or as close as possible to 97%!

Please keep a look out for a letter giving further information about attendance.

Say hello to new staff!
As mentioned in the final newsletter of Term 2, we welcome Mrs Pauline
Chawner as the school's Deputy Headteacher.  We also welcome Mrs
Wendy Drysdale as Admin Assistant in the office.  Mrs Drysdale is very
experienced in admin and will be a huge support to what has become a
very busy hub in the school.  Last, but certainly by no means least, we
welcome Miss Alice Synan who is going to be working closely with one of
our children.  They are all very excited to be joining our school community
and we look forward to getting to know them!

First Holy Communion 2023
For those children taking their First Holy Communion, instruction resumes on Monday, 9th January in the Parish
Hall, Jermyn Street, at 3.45pm.  It is essential that your children attend.

Little Church
The next Little Church will take place on Sunday, 15th January.  All children between 3 and 11 years are
welcome!

Dates in 2023: 1st /15th January, --5th /19th February, -- 5th /19th March, -- 2nd /16th April.

Safeguarding - Car Park Safety
Please make sure that you and your children are being vigilant when entering the car park on both drop off
and pick up.

The speed limit is 5mph and we have seen instances where parents/carers are not adhering to this. It is there
to keep all children (and adults) safe on the school premises, so please ensure you stick to this limit.

The yellow hatching in front of the playground/fence must NOT be used by cars in a morning. As you are
aware, we have a one way system for dropping children off and this yellow hatched area is where the
children can safely exit the car and enter the playground. 

Please be mindful of other cars when entering and leaving the car park as we have had reports that a parent's
car was backed into causing damage.  This was unfortunate for the person whose car was damaged, but this
could have easily have been one of the children - luckily, it wasn't and the car can be fixed.

Please remind your children to stay on the designated footpaths when on the school premises and if they are
entering the staff car park to park either a bike or scooter, a parent or carer MUST accompany them.  Many
thanks for your understanding.

 



Feast of the Epiphany of the
Lord - Friday, 6th January
2023
On Friday, 6th January, we will be attending Mass as a whole
school to celebrate the Feast of the Epiphany of the Lord.  This
feast celebrates the moment when the Wise Men from the East
arrived in Bethlehem to pay homage to Jesus.

Please could ALL children wear uniform to school on Friday.  If
your child is in KS2 and has PE on Friday, please send in their kit
so that they can get changed into it.

If any parent is able to help walk the children to church, please
let me know asap.  Thank you for your time.

Uniform expectations
Please ensure all children are wearing the correct school uniform to maintain high standards across the
school.  Towards the end of Term 2, a number of children were not wearing the correct colours for PE. 
 Please do not send your child in wearing a coloured t-shirt.  A plain white t-shirt or logoed t-shirt are the
only acceptable ones for PE.  I shall be contacting parents if the correct uniform is not being worn.

Reading expectations
Following recent analysis of the children's level of home reading, it is apparent that there are a significant
number of parents who are not engaging with reading at home.  Reading is a high priority in school and staff
are striving to listen to children read daily.  However, it is a parental responsibility to support your child with
developing their fluency of reading and developing their reading for pleasure.  At the beginning of the year,
parents signed the home/school agreement whereby it was agreed that they would read as a minimum of
three times per week.  Having mentioned this several times in recent times, I shall be contacting those
parents, who are not reading with their child/ren, to discuss what support is needed to enable them to do
so.  Please support your child - even children in Year 6 - by listening to them read.  It is an opportunity for
some quality time together, an opportunity to correct your child with any errors they may be making in the
pronunciation of words and an opportunity for you to ask questions about the text to help them to develop
their comprehension skills.  Many thanks to those who are regularly reading!

Year Reception Places - September 2023
Please note that the deadline for applying for Reception places for the September 2023 intake is the 15th
January.  If you know of anyone whose child is due to start, please remind them so that they don't miss the
deadline.  Don't forget to tell others what a fantastic school we are!!

Safeguarding - Virtual Reality Headsets
If your child has received a Virtual Reality Headset for Christmas, you may be wondering how you can keep
them safe whilst playing online.  The NSPCC have released some information for parents which can be
accessed here.

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/virtual-reality-headsets/?utm_source=Adestra&utm_medium=email&utm_content=Virtual+reality+headsets&utm_campaign=20230103_KIS_CASPAR_January03


Music lessons for your
children 
Are you interested in your child learning to play a musical
instrument?   There are many benefits to be gained!  Learning to play
an instrument builds self-esteem, builds confidence, improves
memory skills, builds qualities such as perseverance and resilience,
improves reading/comprehension and maths skills and helps to
improve co-ordination but to name a few.  If you or your child are
interested, please find attached information from Lincolnshire Music
Service about the types of teaching available.

If you have any queries or questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or Mrs Hunt.  We are always here to
help!

Yours sincerely

Mrs N Malthouse
Headteacher



6th January
Feast of the Epiphany

Whole school Mass at Church

15th January Little Church 

15th January 
Deadline for YR places September

2023

9th February Term 3 ends

10th February INSET Day for staff

20th February Term 4 starts

21st February Shrove Tuesday

22nd February
Ash Wednesday - Mass in church

Start of Lent

Dates for your diary
















